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Minutes of the meeting of the Environment and Facilities Committee of the Parish Council held on Monday 24th January 2022 at 7.30pm. This meeting was held in the Claydon Room.
PRESENT
 In the Chair:

Miriam Lewis  
Councillors:

John Harrison 



Chrisy Morris




Richard Perry
                      Zimrul Alam 


Officers:
Amanda Hilton -Clerk
Apologies:              Bernard Hall
Absent:
 None
Public 
None
The meeting started at 7.30pm and it was noted this meeting was being recorded. 
21/337
Apologies for Absence



Apologies were received from Cllr Bernard Hall
21/338
Chairman’s Welcome


The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.
21/339
Minutes



The Minutes of the Environment and Facilities Committee meeting 


held on Wednesday 24th November 2021. were received. 
It was RESOLVED the Minutes of the Environment and Facilities Committee meeting held Wednesday 24th November 2021 be approved and confirmed. 
21/340
Interests 

None declared. 
21/341 
Public Participation
None
21/342
Plantation Hall
a) Members were asked to consider the refundable deposit amount for a 18th Birthday party request for the 14th of May 2022 from a Maldon resident who would like to bring their own alcohol. The Chairman PROPOSED to set a £250.00 refundable deposit. SECONDED by Cllr Perry. It was RESOLVED to set a £250.00 refundable deposit. 
Members were asked to consider a request from Active 8 to run a wellbeing class at village rate for 6 weeks. 
Cllr Morris PROPOSED Active 8 be charged village rate for 6 weeks. SECONDED by the Chairman. It was RESOLVED to charge Active 8 village rate for 6 weeks.

Members noted the Clerk in liaison with G Dyer, ASB Officer MDC had organised a Community Hub on 16th of February 2022 between 10am and 12Noon. The Clerk confirmed G Dyer would be the lead on the project with the aim to pull together resources available to residents. 
b) Members considered the amended draft plans for the proposed extension. The Chairman PROPOSED to accept the amended draft plans for the proposed extension. SECONDED by Cllr Morris. It was RESOLVED to accept the amended draft plans for the proposed extension.

c) Members received a report from the Clerk with regards to holding an informal Tea and Toast session. The Clerk confirmed G Dyer supported this concept and would welcome attending the initial session as it would be in line with his on-going engagement work with youths. Cllr Perry PROPOSED the Clerk work with G Dyer to organise the initial session. SECONDED by the Chairman. It was RESOLVED the Clerk work with G Dyer to organise the initial session. 

21/343

Amenity Areas


a) Members noted the Clerk had implemented a new procedure with regards to actioning any issues that may arrive from the property inspections carried out by G Hilton. 
b) Members considered actions regarding a vehicle using the footpath at Larch Walk to access parking at Larch Walk. Cllr Perry PROPOSED the Clerk report the matter to Highways. SECONDED by Cllr Alam. It was RESOLVED the Clerk report the matter to Highways. 
21/344

Honeybee Orchard 
a) Members noted signs had been installed at Honeybee Orchard to politely ask dogs are kept on leads to help preserve the green spaces. 

21/345

Groundsmen Contracts

a) Members were asked to consider plans to begin the Tender Process and to note arrangements for the gardener contract. The Tender Process was RESOLVED. It was noted the Clerk and the Chairman of the Committee would open the sealed bids and make a recommendation to full council.

Members considered arrangements for the gardener contract. It was RESOLVED to continue with the contract for a further 5 years with a 3-month cancellation period. 
21/345

Improvements within the Parish

a) Members were asked to consider correspondence received regarding public toilets. It was RESOLVED the Clerk would respond to confirm sadly the parish council was not in a position to provide public facilities.
As agreed at the last meeting held by the committee, members noted a notice had been placed in the bus shelter at Goldhanger Road to engage with the public with regards to usage of the shelter.
b) Member noted this item was added to the Agenda in error.
c) Members received a report from the Chairman with regards to the recent litter pick which was well attended. The Chairman confirmed the Community Engagement Team would only collect the general rubbish and any fly tipping would need to be reported to Waste Services. 
d) Members received a report from Cllr Harrison with regards to the Bus Shelter at the Bentalls. It was RESOLVED the Clerk would investigate repair.

e) Members received a report from Cllr Morris with regards to McDonalds play equipment. It was RESOLVED the Clerk contact McDonalds to gather further information.

f) Members received a report from Cllr Morris with regards to the Landmark and discussed suitable sites. It was RESOLVED the Clerk would chase Essex Legal Services with regards to the Land Registry Exercise.

g) Members noted the Clerk was still waiting for one quotation to replace the Notice Boards at Temple Way and Double Day Drive. Clerk to report at the next meeting of the committee due to be held on Monday 28th February 2022.
21/346

Allotment Provision
a) Members noted the Clerk had registered an interest in the Allotments sites within the proposed Westcombe Park development. 
21/347
288 Bus Extension
a) The Clerk confirmed the Traffic Commissioner required 70 days notice to cancel a local bus service and Stephensons had requested the cancellation begin on a Monday and therefore in accordance with the legislation notice had been given. 
21/348
Quarterly Newsletter
a) Members noted it was hoped the newsletter would be circulated week beginning 14th February 2022. 
21/349
Heybridge Helping Hand


a) The Clerk confirmed funding had been withdrawn. Members noted those families that were receiving food bags would receive one more and had been signposted to support agencies. It was RESOLVED the Clerk would enquire with the Tesco Community Champion with regards to ongoing support.
b) Members received a report from the Chairman with regards to the Luncheon club and considered the purchase of a tabletop plate warmer, catering knives and a food thermometer. It was RESOLVED to purchase catering knives and a couple of food thermometers. It was RESOLVED to not purchase a tabletop plate warmer until the number of attendees at the club warrants it.

21/350
Future Meetings


a) The next meeting of the Planning Committee of the Parish Council 

will be held on Monday 7th February 2022 at 7.30pm



b) The next meeting of the Events Committee of the Parish Council will 

be held on 14th February 2022 at 7.30pm.

        

c) The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 21st 

February 2022 at 7.30pm



d)  The next meeting of the Environment and Facilities Committee of 

the Parish Meeting will be held on Monday 28th February 2022 at 


7.30pm. 








Signed: 








Dated:
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